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This week’s Locky News 
was prepared by… 
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Do You Want To Be A Part Of This? 
 

Do want the Lockington Hotel to stay open? 
Looking to the Local Community for expressions of interest in being a 
community partner i.e. purchasing a share for the ownership of the 
Lockington Community Hotel Co-op? 
If you are interested please attend an information public meeting at 
Lockington Recreation Reserve, Wednesday 4 September at 7.30pm. 
Everyone is welcome. Multiple monetary options can be available.  
For further information contact the following people: 
Terry Malone 0428 814 790, Paul Weller 0429 862 578, 
Neville Sims 0428 868 254, Des Pentreath 5486 2334, 

Country Music Swells Lockington 
 

Lockington’s Travellers Rest had more than 30 campers 
from various states of Australia who were avid fans of 
Country Music. Their presence, plus other travellers, 
were what made the County Music Festival over the first 
week-end in August a great success. 
Starting Friday night and finishing Sunday afternoon 
over 300 people were treated to all styles of country 
music, 50’s and 60’s Rock ‘n’ Roll, plus a ‘good dash of 
laughs and fun’ by Craig Giles, Kinta, Grant Luhrs, Col 
Thomson, the New Zealand couple Annette and Kim, 

Kerran Keats, Rupe 
Adams, Ray Macartney, 
Eric Ball, Paul Dunbar, James Moore, Mick Hocking, Kenny Garrett, Bruce Moore, Graham 

Baird, Dale Jones, Colin Ovens, John Riddel, and the Good 
Time Band. 
No-one went hungry, there were snacks and beverages 
available at all times, and the Lions Club of Lockington and 
Giddings served a delicious roast meal on Saturday night, all 
at reasonable prices. 
Roz of Big River Entertainment, for the third year in a row, did 
an excellent job of organising the whole week-end, supported 
greatly by Lockington Community Centre’s committee, and 

some other locals. 
The dates for our Festival next 
year has already been 
declared, so mark your diaries 
now for 

August 21 to 23, 2020. 
 

Photos captured by 
Day Photography  
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Hello again Everyone, 

In recent weeks, we’ve been looking back at the ways that 

people, mostly in our district, sought to honour the memory of 

those from the area who had given service, and sometimes 

their very lives, for Australia and the British Empire in the 

course of the Great War – the conflict that we later came to 

know as World War I.  I thought that this week we might take 

a look at what was happening in Rochester, as that town 

seems to have been our community of interest at that time.  

(Coincidentally, in researching the news items being 

submitted from Rochester to newspapers with a wider 

coverage, such as The Argus and the Weekly Times, most of 

the articles concern Bamawm and its surrounds.) 

Like the people of Lockington, the Rochester residents 

decided to erect a Memorial Hall.  On 13 May, 1920, 

Melbourne’s The Age newspaper reported that the matter 

had been discussed at a joint meeting of the committees of 

the proposed Memorial Hall and the public library.  It was 

stated that a new building would be erected on the site of the 

existing library and, with furnishings, would cost about 

£3000.  It would be used as a library “while remaining a 

lasting memorial of fallen soldiers”.  A sum of £650 was 

already in hand and it was proposed to begin fund-raising in 

the hope of setting the scheme in motion within six months.   

Early in July, 1920, a public meeting was held at the Shire 

Hall to inform the local people about the plan.  By this time 

an amount of £800 had been raised and a committee was 

formed to assist with the appeal.  The Argus, published a 

report of the meeting on 7 July, relaying the Shire President, 

Councillor White’s  description of the proposed building 

which would “consist of two stories, the clubrooms to occupy 

the first floor.”  Next day The Ballarat Star also reported the 

meeting, stating that a queen competition would be part of 

the fund-raising program, and that Bamawm and Nanneella 

had promised to assist. 

On 4 August, 1920, there came another report from The 

Argus.  A second public meeting had been held, at which the 

fund-raising committee made it known that they anticipated 

difficulty in raising the amount of £3000.  The Rochester 

community was already well served with its large and 

commodious Shire Hall, and it was suggested that some 

other form of memorial, such as a memorial hospital might 

“find more sympathy with the public.”  This suggestion was 

put to the Soldiers’ League and the Memorial Hall Committee 

but they held to the original proposal for a hall, “to be used as 

club rooms for returned soldiers.” 

In its edition of 9 November, 1920, The Argus once more 

mentioned Rochester’s planned Memorial Hall.  There had 

been a change of mind concerning the proposed site for the 

building.  The Rochester Shire Council had now granted to 

the Returned Soldiers’ League, a site “on high ground, 

reserved for park purposes, near the centre of the town.”  It 

was expected that building would begin shortly.  A report in 

The Age that same day stated that the original site, “near the 

Campaspe Bridge, was condemned for being liable to 

floods.”  The next news item concerning the proposed hall 

also appeared in The Age.  On 1 December, 1920, it 

reported that “Mr H W Raleigh” had offered a prize for the 

best design of a hall, and when this had been chosen, plans 

specifications and estimates would be prepared.   

The name of the prize-winner, a Melbourne architect, Mr Inches, was 

published in The Argus on 14 February, 1921, and in The Age two 

days later.   Mr Inches was awarded the £5 bonus offered by Mr 

Raleigh, and was commissioned to call tenders for the structure to be 

built on the “high and commanding site … presented by the shire 

council.”  It was not until 13 August, 1921, that The Age reported that 

the tender of Messrs Knight and Wells, for the erection of the 

Rochester Soldiers’ Memorial Hall, had been accepted and most of 

the estimated cost of £1030 was already in hand.  Four weeks later, 

on 9 September, one reads in The Argus that, despite a contract 

having been let for the erection of the hall, there was still some 

indecision at the time concerning the proposed site.  “The position 

[had] now been fixed on a piece of high ground west of the railway 

line, and facing the town” or, as The Age reported “on a prominent 

site, commanding a view of the town.”  The shire council “promised to 

use its efforts towards obtaining a satisfactory title for the trustees of 

the hall.” So building began, and fund-raising continued.  Throughout 

the winter of 1921, “women, next of kin of fallen soldiers” had 

organised socials which realised an amount of £52/14/- to benefit the 

Memorial Hall fund.   

There is still a little more of the story, but we will return to it in 

a later Locky News.  In the meantime, it seems a pity that 

nowadays, the local swimming pool somewhat interrupts that 

“commanding view of the town.” 

‘Bye until next time, 

Marg O’Brien.  
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Meals on Wheels 

 

To be collected 11.30 am 
 

August 26 - St Mary’s 
September 2 - St James Lockington 
September 9 - Lions Club 
September 16 - Catholic Ladies 
Sept 23 - Bush Nursing Centre 
Sept 30 - Bamawm UCA 

Anglican Parish of 
Rochester & Lockington 

 

 

St James 
Community Church 

 
 

Every Sunday - 10.00 am 
 

Contacts: 
 

Pastor Bill Cochrane 
0427 865474 

 
Uniting Church 

Bamawm  
 

Sunday August 25 
Bamawm 11:00am 

Sunday September 1 
Bamawm 11:00am 

 

Contacts:  
Ray Wakefield   5486 2592 
Graeme Haines 5486 2284 

 

Catholic 
Church 

 
St Canice's, Lockington 

1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays - 8:00am Mass 
 

St Joseph's, Rochester 
Every Sunday - 10:00am Mass 

 

Sacred Heart, Elmore 
Every Saturday - Vigil 5.30 pm 

Acts 2 v 38 
 
Then Peter said to 
them, “Repent, 
and let every one 
of you be baptized in the name of 
Jesus Christ for the remission of 
sins; and you shall receive the 
gift of the Holy Spirit. 

St.Mary’s 
Lockington 

Aug 11 - 11:15am  
Aug 18 - 11:15am 

 

Holy Trinity 
Rochester 

Aug 11 - 9am 
Aug 18 - 9am 

Enquiries: 
ph 0487 402 703  

Rev. Anthony Stones 
Ph 0437 696 561 

 

“300 WORDS” CHALLENGE 
 

We are happy to continue with our 300 Words 
Challenge into 2019. 

Please send us your articles and photos for 
inclusion in the paper, and receive a $10 Locky 
Dollars Voucher. 

Email your word document and photo to… 

          lockynews@bigpond.com 

(Conditions apply) 

Death 
 
Angove (Dinsdale), Edna Lorraine 
Passed away peacefully at Echuca 
Regional Health on August 4, 2019 
Aged 81 years. 
Loved wife of Mervyn (dec). 
Loving Mum to all her family, Wayne 
(dec) and Robyn; Ian; Kerrie and 
Joe; Craig and Ruth; Fiona and 
Stephen. 
Adored grandchildren, Jenae, 
Brayden, Marcus, Tara, Ryan, 
Maddie, Alex, Tim, Davin, Shernice, 
Jack and partners. 
Great Grandma of Remi and Heidi. 
A gentle nature, a heart of gold, 
these are the memories we will hold. 
Reunited with Dad and Wayne. 
 
Dearly loved sister of Beverley and 
sister-in-law of Gerald Pentreath. 
Loved aunty of Steven, John, Daryl 
and their families. Dearly loved 
sister of John and Doss Dinsdale. 
Loved aunty of 
Pam, Peter and 
families. 
Always in our 
hearts. 

You are our friend… 

(you know who you are) 

Always remember 

that if you fall, 

We will pick you up… 

 

After we stop 

laughing 

A bird sitting in a tree, 
is never afraid 

of the branch breaking, 
because her trust 

is not in the branch, 
but in her own wings. 

Always believe in yourself. 

 

Locky Lions 
Club History 

 

The Kaitlyn Lewis Car Project 
 

The Lockington Lions Club were proud to be part of this project.  

Local family, the Lewis family, approached the club with help and funds to 
equip their car to allow Kaitlyn to travel as a family unit.  With the expertise 
from the late Lion, Frank Dullard, funds became available from Region 201 
U6 Foundation, Victorian Government Aids and Equipment Program, our 
local Lions Club and the Lewis Family, a total of $36,800 was raised to fit 
their car out to suit Kaitlyn. 

On May 10
th
, 2013, at the property of the Lewis family in Strathallen Road, 

with dignitaries from Lions Clubs and the President, Bob McDonald, the car 
was officially handed over to Kaitlyn and Family. 

This is yet another project that the Locky Lions Club has assisted in 
local needs. 
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Science Week 
It was National Science Week last week. Our Grade 6 
students visited Rochester Secondary College  where they 
were able to utilise the brand new Science laboratory 
facilities. It is great that our students get the   opportunity to 
experience what a Science class is like at high school. 
At LCS we were doing our own mad science experiments. 
The Grade 5 and 6 students helped Mr Hodgens run a 
session with the rest of the school on how to make a “lava 
lamp”. The session was incredibly well  attended, it shows 
how passionate our students are about 
learning  about  science. I wonder which of them is going to 
be the next Albert Einstein or Marie Curie! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Kinder visit 
On Tuesday we had our future preps come and visit from the 
kinder. It is always exciting to see the next group coming 
through. Our preps were wonderful advocates for our school 
and I was really proud of how they looked after the younger 
children. The kinder students will visit us several more times 
as the year progresses in readiness for 2020. 
 

Athletic Sports 
On Thursday we held our annual 
Athletics carnival. It was a sunny 
day that greeted the students as 
they all eagerly participated in the 
various events. This day is 
certainly a highlight on our 
calendar and we would like to 
thank the parents that were able 
to help out on the day. 

 
School News 
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Save the date… 
 

Lockington Lions Club Presents 

Brian Letton 
“Australia’s No 1 Country Crooner” 

 
At the Lockington Community Centre 

Friday November 8th 
7:30pm for an 8pm start 

 
 

Phone John 0417 999 144 
For more information 

Shine Bright Lockington 
Kindergarten 

July 2019 
 
This term students have had several 
incursions take place at Kinder. 

 
Uncle Ricki our Koori educator visited. He taught the 
students about important cultural traditions like a 
ceremonial smoke session. He also showed the children 
how to use a boomerang and a didgeridoo. Thank you for 
sharing this experience with our children. 

Anna from Splash and Learn taught students about been 
safe around water and items that can be used to assist in 
a rescue. Boo the alien was used to role play safe and 
unsafe situations. Thanks, Splash and Learn Team. 
 

Declan the music man was another hit. He brought an 
array of musical instruments for the children to look at and 
listen to. Many children were amazed from the weird 
sounds produced from some of the more unusual 
instruments like the Brass instruments and violin. Thank 
you, Declan, for the fun day. Students loved getting to 
have a go at playing the instruments. 

In preparation for Father’s Day there will be Raffle with a 

range of wonderful prizes up for grabs. Some of these 

include, vouchers from Radcliffe’s, Echuca Paddle 

steamers, Bunnings, J.M Leech Jewellers, Love TC to 

name a few. Thank you to all those local businesses who 

have generously provided a donation. We would love for 

everyone to get onboard and support the kinder once 

again for this special event. Money raised will be used to 

buy new supplies and educational aides (toys, books, 

equipment) for the remainder of the year. 

 

Lockington Bush Nursing Centre  
 

Centre Hours : 8.30am - 4.30pm 
Fasting Pathology : 8.30am - 9.30am 

 
In an emergency dial 000 

Nurses will automatically be paged 
by Ambulance Victoria 

and will always endeavor 
to come to your assistance 

when able to do so 

Physio (fortnightly) 

 

Tuesdays 

1.00 - 4.00 pm 

 

To book: 

ring 54862544 
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Milloo Branch  
Country Womens Association of 

Victoria Inc  -  50 years 

December the eighth 1969 Group President of the Echuca 
Group of the Country Women`s Association of Victoria 
Mrs Edna Stewart from Deniliquin chaired a gathering of 
31 women from the Milloo, Tennyson and Piavella districts 
in the Milloo Hall to ascertain if there was sufficient 
interest to form a branch of the Association. All present 
indicated that they would become members Mrs Joy 
Weller was elect president, Mrs Annise Jensen Secretary 
and Mrs Lilian Mitchell Treasurer. 

As four of the ladies present were already members of the 
Bamawm a night time branch, there was a preference to 
follow this lead of the dairying district ,but some who lived 
in further out in the cropping area, preferred a daytime slot 
for meetings, a compromise was struck meetings would 
be held alternatively between 1pm and 8 pm this 
arrangement lasted a couple of years then reverted to all 
daytime meetings as it was evident that the branch was 
becoming divided in attendance the second Thursday in 
the month at 1pm became our meeting day. 

Not having a town to fall back on for street stalls raffles 
etc we had to come up with some novel ways of raising 
funds the occasional clearing sale and catering 
opportunities are always welcome. 

One of our early fund raising nights was instigated by 
Doris Rankin a talented seamstress. two or three lengths 
of dress material were purchased and a dress making 
demonstration advertised.  The raffle (Lucky door) was 
drawn prior to the commencement and the winner chose 
which material she preferred and Doris commenced to cut 
out and make a A-line frock to fit, altering the pattern here 
and there as she progressed and the frock was completed 
over the evening with a running commentary of how and 
why you did this and that; Thelma Elliott was the lucky 
winner. There were numerous casserole lunches and 
teas, a Home Sellers Fair, an Angus Breeders World 
congress tour involved a large coach load of visitors for 
morning tea and show casing our talents to them and 
selling CWA goods all was going well ,except for an 
American woman who had been out to a dinner the 
previous evening and had had Pavlova for dessert she 
was raving about this to all and sundry and the CWA cook 
book on sale at the time did not have a recipe for pavlova. 
We did arrange to have a tried and true recipe forwarded 
onto them so we didn’t lose face completely. 

Milloo branch was able to pull their weight in the group of 
then 16 branches competing in handcraft/home industries 
competitions, debating, public speaking, performing skits 
and being represented at everything including promoting 
CWA at the Elmore field days.  Over the years we have 
been successful in the Dorward trophy competition, best 
conducted annual meeting and best secretary`s report. 
The Branch syllabus still has items on it to challenge us 
out of our respective comfort zones to create interest on 
meeting days in fact without CWA craft schools and the 
competitions many of us would not have done many 
things making craft articles which adorn us our children or 
our homes making them a special” my” place and perhaps 
family heirlooms. Many would not outside the normal 
meals do any creative cooking if it was not for CWA and 
are thankful for the variety we have brought to our 
kitchens. The family`s often complained that the best went 

to CWA but they may never have had the chance to 
sample even the flops let alone the prize winning culinary 
delights if it had not been for Mum`s commitment to CWA. 

 

In early years we had some wonderful fun trying our 
acting talents having a go at skits. Do you remember one 
of the first the “Bush Christening”, with a body up a hollow 
log and the parson after him and in the times when Jean  
Brophy and Sue Mc Lean and Annise Jensen were about 
we even sang. Our last drama a few years ago was Mr 
and Mrs at the Cricket and Elaine was awarded on stage 
for the day.   

Three members Julie Chapel, Elaine Mitchell and Joy 
Weller all accepted the challenge to serve the group as 
group president, this opened up horizons to the greater 
CWA endeavours and fellowship, many lasting  
friendships were made, Julie went onto be Show Catering  
Chairman for two years and Joy repeated a term as group 
president in 1997 when the Group President elect  
became ill and couldn’t take on the roll and in a weak 
moment she uttered the words “I won’t see you stuck” 
well, she must have enjoyed being back in office because 
she went on to be elected State President in 2001 - 2003 
Although we did have to miss some branch meetings / 
activities to the credit of all members of the branch we 
were supported through the respective positions with 
loyalty and help in many ways.  

Milloo branch up until the last 3 or 4 years has had at 
least one delegate at State Conference and for many 
years even through lean times Milloo supported their 
delegates financially.  

Continued next page 

Joy Weller & Agnes Cant, cutting the cake 
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At the first meeting after the office bearers had been 
elected I recall Mrs Gladys Phillips (Julie’s mother) put up 
her hand and said we must have “a keeper of the scrap 
book” and volunteering to be that person the very old and 
large book is displayed on the table today Mira Sims 
followed her we thank them for their dedication, there are 
several scrap books on display some I don’t know where 
they came from they just turn up in the cupboard please 
take time to browse through them they bring back some 
wonderful memories not just of Milloo branch but CWA in 
general and of a time that is fast being forgotten in today’s 
fast moving digitized world.  

Australia Day has been recognised at Milloo for some 
years. Activities commenced with a flag raising and 
morning tea, later moving to an evening time slot with cold 
meat and salad and desserts for tea, open to all who wish 
to attend. We attempt to vary the topics covered by the 
speakers for the evening but the most important thing is 
the opportunity for all in the community to come together 
for a social time out. 

We now have 2 life members, 9 members, 2 of whom are 
foundation members with continuous membership over 
the fifty years but we are a scattered group; 3 live-in 
Bendigo 2. in Lockington, 5 in the district and 1 at Calivil. 
Through thick and thin we have supported CWA aims and 
objectives ,district interests and not afraid to put pen to 
paper with complaints or opinions to relevant authorities.  

Agnes Cant is a foundation member and has been a 
member over the fifty or should I being correct say as of 
today 49 years and 8 months and is our best attending 
member, Agnes has rarely missed a meeting, although 
never  president or secretary she has been treasurer and 
competition steward for a fair share of the time and is 
usually last out the door making sure we haven’t forgotten 
anything a regular delegate to State & Group 
conferences, attendee and worker at Group Functions  

I wonder if anyone would like to guess how much we have 

given to CWA to meet our commitments and  objectives 
ver the past 49 years, don`t forget we love clearing sales 
and catering. $306,20.10 has been donated to CWA of 
Victoria to meet commitments including welfare and 
emergency funds, scholarship grants and projects. Local 
hall, preschools, community news, aged care and bush 
nursing centres have been supported financially and 
others where appropriate with goods in kind. i-e Salvation 
army, nursing homes, women`s refuges and used stamps 
for missions and International aid. 

Joy Weller, President  2018 -19 

 

 

 

State President with 
inaugural members, 

Annise Jensen, Agnes 
Cant & Joy Weller 

Current Milloo CWA members 

THANK YOU LOCKY. 
On Thursday 15th August a coach load of 34 members from 
4 Probus Clubs across Bendigo visited Lockington on a 
bright and sunny day.  

Our thanks go to the Ladies from the Bowls Club for a 
welcome cuppa and morning tea, it was then on to the 
Business Centre and thanks to the volunteers and to Terri for 
showing our group what services are available to local 
residents. We headed to The Lockington and District Living 
Heritage Complex where visitors were amazed at the amount 
of items that were on show - many that they had grown up 
with and used throughout their lifetime.  

A delicious sit down lunch was served and volunteer Joe told 
us the history of the Complex. Our thanks to all those 
volunteers who helped on the day and to Les who provided a 
comprehensive commentary as we continued on a tour of the 

township. The last stop was at Ciurleo's Ice cream & Waffle 
House where most of the visitors indulged in the wide range 
of ice creams on offer. 

On our way home there were many comments made as to 
the friendliness of the Lockington locals. 

Thank you to everyone for making this such a 
successful outing. 

Wendy Betts [Smith]  
Tours Committee 

Probus Club of White Hills 

Left: Probus clubs members relax 
after a delicious lunch at the Heritage Complex 

Above: ‘Jack’ Oliver, Joe Chappel, Les Brereton, 
Ritchie Durham (Bus driver), Beryl Marshall, Wendy Betts 
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ACTION CLUB OF 
LOCKINGTON 

 
 

MONTHLY MEETINGS: 
1st Wednesday - Dinner at Clubrooms 

3rd Wednesday - Activity 
 
 

 President: 
John Wright: 0409 259 723 

 

Secretary:  
Tommy Eade: 0417 899 806 

 

Cricket Nets & Sports Ovals.  
Indoor Netball, Basketball, Badminton & Tennis 

 

BAMAWM  
RECREATION RESERVE 

 

with Indoor Stadium 
 

available for hire day and night 
Rate $10 per hour plus $2 light coin meter 
Meeting & Social Rooms for Private Hire 

Ph: Leo Tonini  
54865320        0402788583 

 

DISTRICT SERVICE CLUB 

Serving Our Community 
 

Meets 2nd & 4th Wednesdays 
Lockington Heritage Complex 

 
 

President Lion: Marg Dowie 0427 795 576 

Secretary Lion: Neil Haines 5486 8220 

Coburn & Reid 
Pharmacy 

177 Annesley Street, Echuca 
 

For Deliveries of  
Medicines & Prescriptions  

 
 

Phone 5480 6011 or  
Fax 5480 2486 

Week days only 

 

LOCKINGTON  
COMMUNITY  

CENTRE  
 

Bookings Call 
Bev Brereton 5486 2331 

Or 0447 553 303 

LOCKINGTON  
RECREATION 

RESERVE 
  

Bookings now made with 
Brendan Pentreath: 

0428 862 200 
If you cannot contact Brendan, 

phone Louise Murray 
ph 5486 5338 or 04 2886 5338 

COMMUNITY COMMUNITY HEALTH 

 

ECHUCA 
CHEMIST 

 

 

Beauty Products - Vitamins - 
Prescriptions - Fragrances 

 
 
 

192 HARE STREET 
 

Phone: 5482 6666 

Lockington District 
Family 

Landcare Group 

President 
John Wright 0409 259 723 

Secretary 
Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 

 

Meetings…7:30 pm 
At the Men's Shed at LDBC 

on the first Thursday 
of even months 

(Feb, April, June, Aug, Oct, Dec) 

HEALTH 

Trading  
hours of  
Lockington  
Branch 
 
 
Monday,  
Tuesday &  
Wednesday  
10.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Thursday & Friday 
9.30am - 12 Noon,  
12.45pm - 4.00pm 
 

For more information  
please contact  

Lockington branch on 
5486 2304 

 

 

LOCKINGTON & DISTRICT  
BUSH NURSING CENTRE INC. 

Registered Number: A11551 

Caring for the Lockington Community 
 

HOURS: 8.30am to 4.30pm Mon-Fri 
 

Nursing Care & Pathology 
Doctors Tuesday 9.30am-4.30pm 

Allied Health by appointment 
 

 

Phone 
5486 2544 

 

Tongala & District Memorial 
Aged Care Service Inc 

 

Serving the Community Since 1925 
 

R. M. McHale Hostel & Koraleigh 
Nursing Home for planned & 

emergency respite care & permanent resi-
dential aged care 

Deakin Village – affordable rental 
Independent  Living Units 

Memorial Drive Retirement Village 

For further information contact: 
 

Sarah Tee, 
18 Purdey Street, Tongala, Vic. 3621 

Phone:  03 5859 0800 
Email: tacs@tongalas.own.net.au 

“Care in the friendly town” 

RETAIL 
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NEW AND USED 
VEHICLES,   

SERVICE & PARTS 
 
 

At Echuca Toyota our Service  
Department only use genuine Toyota 

parts and accessories all technicians are 
factory trained for your peace of mind.   
So come visit the friendly professional 

team at Echuca Toyota.  
 
 

101 NORTHERN HIGHWAY ECHUCA  
PH 5482 3377 

www.echucatoyota.com.au 

Ph 5483 7767  
or 0427 837767 

 

Sales of Honda & Suzuki motor-
cycles, Cox, Cub Cadet, Yardman 

and MTD mowers, Makocraft 
boats. 

Service of all makes and Models. 
116 Northern Highway Echuca 

Phone 54823329 

Highside Motorcycles,  
Mowers and Marine 

 

 Servicing -  
Rochester, Elmore, 

Lockington,  
Echuca & Districts 
0418558578   

RETAIL RETAIL RETAIL 

Our financial solutions include: 

 Insurance Protection 

 Superannuation Solutions 

 Investment Strategy 

 Retirement Planning 

 Centrelink Benefits to Offset                          

                                     Your Retirement Savings 
 

486 Hargreaves Street, Bendigo. 
Phone: 5443 4388 

 

Stephen White Financial Services P/L 
is a Corporate Authorised Representative 

(ARN 236541) of NEO Financial Solutions P/L 
AFSL 385845 

 

Complete range of Jeep, Chrysler, 
Dodge and Subaru vehicles. 

Warm personalised service, so come 
visit our team or call to book your vehi-

cle in for a service. 
76 Northern Hwy., Echuca  

(opposite Toyota) 5480 3611    
www.echucajeep.com.au 

www.echucasubaru.com.au 

DEALERSHIP 

 SERVICE 
PARTS 

NEW VEHICLES 
FINANCE 

Lockington District 
Business Centre Inc. 

 

Ph 5486 2683 
 

Monday to Friday 
8am to 5pm 

 

Saturday 
8am to 12:30pm 

Helen’s Takeaway 

11 Hopetoun Street, Lockington 

Ph 4408 7610 
 

Open 7 days 
6:30am to 9:00pm 

 

Post Office 
Phone/Fax 5486 2419 

Open 9am - 6pm Mon to Fri 
9am to midday Saturdays 

 

Open 7 Days 
Monday to Thursday 7:30am to 6:30pm 

Friday 7:30am to 8:00pm 
Sat 7:30am to 1:00pm and 6:00pm to 8:00pm 

Sun 8:00am to 1:00pm 
 

Phone 54862200  
fax 54862405 

Lockington Rd. Lockington 

Nampara Spit Roast 
& Catering. 

 

We work You Party 
We use china crockery & stainless 

steel cutlery 
 

Contact Steve – 0499 348 260 
Email 

namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au 
To discuss your next event 

Lockington Hotel 
1-3 Archibald Street 

Lockington 

Ph 0490 219 728 
Mine Host : Allen Macdermid 

 

Monday & Tuesday - CLOSED 
Wednesday 2 - 8 pm 
Thursday 2 - 9 pm 

Friday & Saturday 2 - late 
Sunday 2 - 7 

 

Meals (6-9pm) 
Friday & Saturday only 

Pensioner 
Discounts 

Every Tuesday 
 

(Conditions apply) 

 

Kleer 
Water 

Deliveries 
 

For your fresh water requirements 
Delivering to Lockington and sur-

rounding districts 
 

Ph David Hann 
0448 878 210 

http://www.echucajeep.com.au
http://www.echucasubaru.com.au
mailto:namparaspitroast@ozemail.com.au
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  Lockington Neighbourhood House 
Ph: 0499 170 329   E: nhldbc@gmail.com 

Terri Hateley, Coordinator 

     Tuesday  
8.30am – 4.30pm 

Wednesday  
8.30am – 5.30pm 

Thursday  
8.30am – 4.30pm  

 The Neighbourhood House  

Coordinator will be away for  

approximately 6 weeks from 

28th August. 

We apologise for any  

inconvenience. 

If you need any assistance 

during this time, please  

contact the  

Business Centre on:  

5486 2683. 

LOCKINGTON COMMUNITY  EDI-
BLE GARDEN 

Come and learn about growing  
vegetables, help to water, grow and pick. 

Take some vegies home to enjoy  
garden to plate. 

 

Lockington         

Men’s Shed 

 

Morning tea and social  

activities every Tuesday  

morning from  

10.00am—12.00pm.  

The Men’s Shed will be 

open till 3.00pm 

Call Ian Moffitt (President) on  

0447 741 218 or Neighbourhood 

House for more information. 

NEED HELP TO 

CREATE OR  

UPDATE A  

RESUME? 

 

CALL INTO  

NEIGHBOUHOOD 

HOUSE FOR  

ASSISTANCE 

EVERY WEDNESDAY 
FROM 9.00AM 

 
EVERYONE WELCOME! 

Do you like working 

with kids? 

Do you have a  

Working With  

Children Check? 

We are looking for a 

volunteer to attend 

Portsea Camp from 

Monday 30th Sept to 

Friday 4th October. 

Contact Neighbourhood 

House for more details 

Contact Jennie Keele at  

Lockington District  

Business Centre  

on 5486 2683 for more  

information 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Every Wednesday 

4.00pm—5.30pm 

During school terms only 

High school age 

Must have a signed  

registration form to attend 
 

Lockington Library 

Open  

Tuesday:  

10am – 2pm  
 

Wednesday:  

10am –  5.00 pm  
 

Thursday:  

10am – 2pm  

 

LOCKINGTON PLAYGROUP 

 
 

Every Tuesday 

9.30am—11.30am 

St James Hall 

During school terms 

Contact Tammy on: 

0411 056 765 
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THANK YOU 
 

To our Annual Advertisers 
who have paid their accounts 
during last fortnight. 

 

Jim Campbell Cabinets 
G & K Automotive  

Lions Club of Lockington 

 

Campaspe Shire Council 
Immunisation Session 

At 
Bush Nursing Centre 

 
For adults, children and infants 

 

 
      Will visit 

       Lockington next on  
 

 
Tues. September 10 

 

Phone 5486 2544 for appointments. 
 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 

Justice of the Peace 
 
 

We volunteer our time in the 
community to witness documents 

 

A phone call to arrange a convenient 
time for this service would be 

appreciated. 
 

Gwen Fiedler 5486 2465  & 
 

Wendy Sims 0427 868 307 
(Victoria) 

 

Paul Harrison 0436 306 388 
(N.S.W) 

Locky News 
 

Notice of upcoming AGM 
Mark your diaries… 

Monday 2nd September 
7:30 pm 

At the Heritage Centre 
 

If you are handy with a computer, 
experienced in the use of Word 

or associated programs, 
come along and see 

how you might be able to help 
with the preparation of our “Priceless Paper” 

 
We are in URGENT need of a new Treasurer, 

so if you have bookkeeping experience, 
please contact Alison on 0417 177 807 

 
Our meetings are quick 

(generally only about an hour) 
and we only have one meeting a year! 

PINE GROVE GUN CLUB 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 

WILL BE HELD ON 
WEDNESDAY 28th of August 2019 
AT 7.30 PM AT THE CLUBROOMS 

 

ALL COMMITTEE POSITIONS 
WILL BE DECLARED VACANT 

AND NOMINATIONS 
FOR POSITIONS 

WILL BE TAKEN FROM THE FLOOR 
 

ALL MEMBERS 
ARE ENCOURAGED TO ATTENT 

AND HAVE A SAY 
IN THEIR CLUBS FUTURE 

 

THE MONTHLY MEETING 
WILL FOLLOW 

 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION 
CONTACT THE SECRETARY 
BRIAN JOYCE 0427509184 

 
Lockington & District 

Living Heritage Complex Inc. 
Annual General Meeting 

 
Will be held on 

Monday, September 23 
at 7.30pm at the Complex 

 
Those who are interested 

in the continuance 
of the Complex 

to retain the Heritage 
of Lockington and District 

will be welcome. 
 

Enquiries: Secretary 
Beryl Marshall 0428 862 353 

 

The Annual General Meeting 

of the Lockington and District Business Centre Inc. 

will be held on October 14th 

At 7.30pm at the Lockington District Business Centre. 

All welcome.  
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Norm & Dot Moon  
Phone: 5486 5355 

 
 

 
 
Specialising in supply of fill and carting of- 
 Filling for Cow Lanes 
 Feed Pads 
 Gravel and Sand 
 Loam, Packing Sand and Scoria 
 

RESTDOWN ROAD, BAMAWM 

 RURAL  RURAL  RURAL 

HUMBERT  
LANDFORMING 

Phone: 0428 106 132 
 

STONE’S 
DAIRY SERVICES 

  

10 Lockington Road 

 

Manager: Brett Stone 
 

Shop: 5486 2229 
Mobile: 0428 862 655 

 

Email: brett.stone@alansds.com.au 
 

 * AMMTA Accredited Technician * Vats 
* Dairy Plant Installations * Machine Tests  
* Plant & Pump Services * Dairy Supplies 

 

Fri: 10am - 5pm (closed 12 to 1pm) 

 Whole Farm Plans  

 Community Drains 

 Reuse Systems 

 NVIRP Assistance & Advice 

 GPS Surveys 

 Irrigation Development Costing 
 

Phone James Schroen  5486 2262  

EXCAVATOR HIRE 

Bamawm 3561 
 

 Excavator Hire 
 Laser  
 Laser Bucket  
 Smudging 
 Truck and Trailer Hire 

for all your:- Rock, Sand, Soil & Fill. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Daryl is servicing the Echuca, 
Lockington, Bamawm and  

Rochester Area 
Specialising in Fat and Store  

Cattle, Dairy and Export Heifer 
Sales 

Contact Daryl Collins 
on  0427 882 227 

 

 

Ian:   0428 505 053 
Neil:   0427 505 053 

           Phil Serra:   0400 572 901 
Shepparton - Lindsay:   0419 520 743 

Lockington Office:        5486 2347 

 

www.maddisonlivestock.com.au 
office@maddisonlivestock.com.au 

 

 

BAMAWM  
FARM SERVICES 

 

 

(Trading as PA & ML Stanford) 
 

Rural Fencing 

Mini Bobcat Hire - Rotovating;  
Site Clearing; Post Hole Digging; 
Leveling; Shed Cleaning (calves)  
 

 

"Your Second Hand" 
Phone Phil Stanford  

0429 865 424 / 5486 5424 A/H 

Automated Livestock  
Feed Systems  

Sales, Service and Spares  

Grant Humbert  
0428 106 132  

Peter Bongiovanni E 
OCKINGTON  
          NGINEERING   

 
 

Mechanical repairs to trucks, cars, 
tractors, machinery &  

Cummins Diesel Engines 
 

Spare Parts & 
Castrol Lubricants 

 
 

Phone: 5486 2215 
Mobile: 0408 511 829 

 

27 Pannoo Road Lockington 

Email:lockeng27@gmail.com 

L 

www.briansruralfencing.com.au 

 

Phone: 5484 1094 
 
 

For all your fertiliser needs 
including gypsum, lime & seed. 

 

Mixing Plant for individual blends 
 

BREAD MAKING FLOUR  

Mark “Bricka” Lyons 
 

For all your local 
Farm fencing 

And woolclassing needs 
 

 
Phone 

0427 867 590 

mailto:office@maddisonlivestock.com.au
mailto:lockeng27@gmail.com
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DORMAN’S 
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS P/L 

 
382 HIGH STREET, ECHUCA 

 

 ALL TYPES OF  

ELECTRICAL WORK 
 

 phone:     5482 4353 
 mobile:    0428 505 301 

 
Reg. Vic 1607, NSW 35190 

 

RC & HA KILSBY 
Master Builder 

 

Housing, Renovations & 
Additions 

 

Phone: 5486 2578 
Mobile: 0428 505 702 

 

  
MBAV 5488, RBP DB-U-9157 

ACN: 007 405 978 

 

TRADE            TRADE                TRADE 
 

Specialists in Commercial 
and Residential Works  

including: 
 

Shower  Screens & repairs, Security Doors, 
Glass Splashbacks, Mirrors, Wardrobe Doors, 

Pergola Enclosures, Windows & Doors. 
All glass repairs. 

 

Servicing Lockington/Bamawm 
for over 10 years 

 

Phone: 5480 6694 
18 McKenzie Road, Echuca 

www.echucaglassandaluminium.com.au 

Market Street Garage 
 

GENERAL 
SERVICING AND  
REPAIRS TO ALL 
MAKES OF CARS 

 

 PHONE CON PEPPAS 

0401 378 022 
 

28 Market Street Lockington
(300meters from 

theHeritage Complex) 

Mon - Fri: 9.00am - 4.00pm 

Supply and fit timber & aluminium 

• Windows     • Security Doors    

• Flyscreens • Shower Screens  

• Sliding Wardrobe Doors 

• Splash Backs 

• Residential Locksmithing 
 

Phone 0421 839 206 
Email:  rochyglass@gmail.com 

ROCHY GLASS 
 

Glass/Glazing/Mirrors 

 

TV ANTENNAS, CCTV 
SECURITY ALARMS, EXTRA POINTS FOR 

TV, PAY TV, INTERNET, WIFI ACCESS 
POINTS, SHED TO HOUSE INTERNET  

 

Brendan 0437 342 255 
12 Wills Street, Lockington 

brendan@anydayantennas.com 

 

ANYDAY 
ANTENNAS 

G & K  AUTOMOTIVE 
 

Workshop in the 
Bamawm Area 

 

All new Equipment 
FREE Pickup and Delivery 

service in  
the Rochester/Lockington 

area. 

Call Glen Viney today 
 0428 110 071 

For a FREE no obligation quote. 

 
 
 
 

 
 

From Kitchens to granite overlay… 

0415 108 092 

 Kitchens 

 Wall Units 

 Vanities 

 Bench Top Replacements 

 Kitchen Refacing 

 Cutting & Edging Services 

 Motel Fit Outs 

 All Finishes 

mailto:rochyglass@gmail.com.au
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SHIRE NEWS 

 
COMING UP 
Tuesday, 17 September 
Council meeting, 5pm 
Echuca Civic Centre 
Information: Frank Crawley 

NOW OPEN 

#My Camapspe photo competition  
Capture the essence of what you love about where you 
live in this year’s #MyCampaspe photo competition and 
you could win $50 and feature in next year’s calendar. 
The competition requires all photos to be of high 
resolution and taken in Campaspe Shire. Entries close 
Monday, 30 September. Further details and entry forms 
are available on council’s website.  

Rural Tree Scheme 
Council’s Rural Tree Scheme is now open, providing rural 
landowners the opportunity to purchase plants at a 
subsidised rate. All rural zoned ratepayers within 
Campaspe Shire are eligible to purchase plants at a 
subsidised rate through the scheme. The offer is currently 
available until 1 November or when the allocated funds 
have been spent. Order forms are available from all 
customer service centres and under the ‘now open’ 
section on council’s website. 

Community Grants Program 
Round 2 of the 2019/20 Community Grants Program is 
now open and all not for profit groups are encouraged to 
apply. Grants are available as follows: 

Community Support Grants -  supporting the delivery of 
programs, projects and activities that benefit residents of 
the shire with amounts available up to $4,000.  

Event Grants -  to assist with community groups 
hosting local events. The maximum grants available 
are Community event $1,000; and Significant event 
$5,000. Guidelines and application forms are 
available on council ’s website. 

Applications close Friday, 20 September.  

Echuca Moama Youth Expo 

Students from years 8 to 10 attending local secondary 
schools are invited to the Youth Expo. Local health and 
welfare services and support networks will be showcased 
in an effort to improve the overall wellbeing of students as 
they navigate their secondary education. 
Wednesday, 11 September, 9.30am to 2.30pm 
Echuca College Gym, College Drive, Echuca 
For more information please email 
collins.a@ccllen.com.au  

 

e-waste ban 
Effective from 1 July, electronic waste (e-waste) is no 
longer accepted in kerbside bins or landfill sites across 
Victoria. Instead, it must be recycled. Any item with a 
plug, battery or cord that is no longer working or wanted is 
e-waste and can be taken to any of council’s transfer 
stations for recycling free of charge. 

 

Nominate for Australia Day 
Nominations for the 2020 Australia Day Awards are now 
open. Details and nomination forms are available from 
customer service centres and can be downloaded from 
council’s website. Nominations close Friday, 6 December 
and must be submitted to local Australia Day committees. 

 

Vote now for the People’s Choice Award   
For the first time you get to decide the winner of the 
People’s Choice Award in the GMCU Allianz Campaspe 

Murray Business Awards 2019, celebrating excellence 
in business, leadership, entrepreneurship and 
innovation. Voting closes Friday, 6 September. For more 
information and to vote, head to 
www.campaspemurraybusinessawards.com 

 

Bins out night prior  
Residents are reminded to put their bins out the night 
before collection as waste contractor Veolia have been 
rescheduling collection times. All collections remain on the 
same day however the scheduled time bins are being 
collected may alter. 

 

Transfer Station vouchers  
In a bid to divert more waste from landfill, council has 
replaced existing waste (tip) vouchers with new Transfer 
Station Vouchers that will only be able to be used for 
recyclable and recoverable materials. This is to further 
encourage good waste management practices among 
residents and bring council’s voucher system in line with 
federal, state and regional resource recovery strategies 
and legislation. The new vouchers will be distributed in the 
forthcoming 2019/20 Rates Notice mail out.  

 

IMMUNISATION SESSIONS  
Appointments are available in Gunbower and 
Girgarre. Please call the Immunisation team on 
1300 666 535 to book. 

Monday, 23 September 
Lockington Bush Nursing Centre 

mailto:collins.a@ccllen.com.au
http://www.campaspemurraybusinessawards.com
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Walsh says NO to Births, Deaths & 
Marriages Amendment  

Leader of The Nationals and Member for Murray Plains 
Peter Walsh will oppose the Births, Deaths & Marriages 
Registration Amendment Bill 2019, which is scheduled to 
be debated when State Parliament resumes next week. 

The bill has been introduced to the Victorian Parliament 
by the Andrews Labor Government. 

Its primary purpose is to allow birth records of 
gender to be altered to a gender descriptor 
nominated by an applicant. 

“Birth certificates exist to record the gender of a person at 
birth, and should remain so,” Mr Walsh said. 

He said the law currently requires an individual to 
undergo general reassignment surgery before their birth 
certificate can be changed. 

“If passed, the bill will give applicants the right to choose 
their birth certificate gender as male, female or another 
non-binary option,” Mr Walsh said. 

“I have been contacted by a large number of my 
constituents who have expressed very genuine concerns 
with this bill. 

“They see the proposed changes as having little regard 
for the silent majority who choose to live their lives 
identifying as the gender to which they were born.  

“Those men and women seek legally safe and 
comfortable access to their own spaces and privacy in a 
broad range of social, living and sporting environments.” 

Mr Walsh said he acknowledged the rights of individuals 
to live their lives according to their identified gender,  but 
this bill leaves far too many questions unanswered. 

“I thank the people of Murray 
Plains who have sent me their 
considered thoughts on this 
piece of legislation.” 

 

Have Your Say On New Safety 
Standards For Backyard Pools 

And Spas 

The Leader of The Nationals and Member for Murray 

Plains Peter Walsh has encouraged all homeowners with 

swimming pools to have their say on the drafted Building 

Amendment (Swimming Pool and Spa) Regulations 2019. 

Mr Walsh said the proposed regulations include the 

mandatory requirement for owners of private swimming 

pools and spas to register them with their local council, as 

well as to engage a registered building surveyor or 

inspector to inspect and certify the compliance of safety 

barriers every three years. 

“The new regulations will commence on 1
st
 December 

2019 and the proposed implementation period will require 

owners of existing swimming pools and spas to take 

action by 14
th
 April 2020.” 

Mr Walsh said the regulations, as well as a 

Regulatory Impact Statement (RIS) that examines 

the costs and benefits of the proposed regulations 

and alternative options that were considered, are 

now available for public consultation.  

“This is an opportunity for anyone interested to have their 

say on the proposed regulations before they are finalised. 

“Given the vast numbers of home pools across the 

Murray Plains electorate and the significant requirements 

that are proposed for those pools, I urge all stakeholders 

to take part in the public consultation process.” 

The Exposure Draft, the Regulatory Impact Statement, 
and the submission document are all available online at 
https://engage.vic.gov.au/new-safety-standards-private-
swimming-pools-and-spas 

Submissions will be accepted until 5 pm on 6
th

 
September 2019. 

FREE COMMUNITY GROUP  
ADVERTISING FLYERS 

Locky News is pleased to announce that 
we have a qualified Graphic Designer / 
Page Layout artist as part of our typing 
team.  We are offering all local 
Community Groups and Organisations 

free flyer and advertising design. 

If you are interested in using our free services,  contact 
Alison via the Locky News email address: 
lockynews@bigpond.com.  

For more information on what services can be 
provided, contact Rhain via his email address: 
wyvernslair@gmail.com. 

https://engage.vic.gov.au/new-safety-standards-private-swimming-pools-and-spas
https://engage.vic.gov.au/new-safety-standards-private-swimming-pools-and-spas
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Did you know? 
Crossenvale Community Bus offer a 
transport service for Lockington 
residents to and from Echuca.  
Cost is $10 each way. 
Phone 54803853 to enquire or make a 
booking. 
 
******************************************** 

Have you changed details? 

If you have changed your address, email 
or phone number , please  advise the 
centre so they can update your 
membership and patient file details.  
Thank you 
 
******************************************** 

Memberships 
Renewal notices have been sent out. 
The 2019-2020 prices are as follows: 
Family $70.00 with concession $55 
Single $40.00 with concession $30 
Please support your Centre by being a 
member. Many vital services and 
programs are held in the Centre for the 
health needs of the Lockington 
Community.  Your support helps keep us 
here in your Community. 
 
********************************************** 

In an emergency, call triple 000 
or for expert health advice  phone   

-Nurse-on-call 1300-60-60-24 
(24hours a day—7 days a week) 

Don’t forget to have your residence 
clearly identified so it can be located 
quickly in the case of an emergency. 

 
********************************************** 
 
  

 
 

We need your help 
We celebrate a special milestone this year 
at the Centre. It will be 60 years since the 
Centre first opened in December 1959. 
If you have any recollections, photos or 
stories to share—we would love to hear 
from you in order to get them on paper for 
a future book about the Centre’s history. 
Please contact the Centre 54 862544. 
************************************************* 
Fortnightly physio in-centre 
Judy Lee from REDHS will attend the 
centre every second Tuesday for half a 
day. Please contact the Centre for 
appointment availability. 
************************************************* 
Consumer Representatives 
We have 4 consumers from the community 
that have joined our team at the centre. 
They bring feedback from the community to  
tell us what services and programs are 
needed and suggestions of how we can 
improve health care for you.  

 

 
 
 

 

Barry     
Graham  
(left) 
Jennie        
Keele 
(right) 
 
Anita 
Bringold 
(left) 
Jade 
Hewlett  
(right) 
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Prevention is key - vaccinate against 

enterotoxaemia  
By Dr Jeff Cave, 
|District Veterinary Officer, Wodonga 
The new season is just around the corner and hopefully 
with it comes some spring growth. Unfortunately, good 
conditions can sometimes produce some extra worries. 
With lush spring growth, losses due to enterotoxaemia 
and bloat can be a distinct possibility. 
Enterotoxaemia is caused by a toxin produced by 
Clostridium bacteria, which is found in the bowel of 
normal, healthy cattle and sheep. 
Enterotoxaemia occurs when a large amount of 
readily fermentable feed is present in the bowel, 
leading to rapid multiplication of the bacteria and a 
lethal level of toxin production. 
Due to the rapid progression of the disease, an animal 
affected by enterotoxaemia will typically be found dead in 
the paddock. 
On post-mortem, rapid decomposition of the carcass is seen. 
Young stock in good condition up to two years of age are 
most commonly affected, however deaths may also occur 
in older stock. 
Little can be done to treat an animal already affected by 
enterotoxaemia, therefore the emphasis should be on prevention. 
The key to prevention is to ensure all livestock are 
adequately protected through vaccination. 
As with any vaccination program, adult cows and ewes 
should be vaccinated approximately one month prior to 
calving, to give their calves and lambs maternal or 
passive immunity through colostrum. 
Passive immunity lasts approximately six weeks after which 
calves, and lambs need to be vaccinated to gain an active 
immunity by two injections at least four weeks apart. 
Most vaccines provide around 12 months of protection 
and should therefore be given annually. 
A feature of the enterotoxaemia vaccine is that the 
duration of immunity that it provides may be quite short. It 
may only give three or four months of protection. 
Therefore, a booster dose should be given before a high-
risk period i.e. the beginning of spring. 
For further advice please contact your local veterinarian or 
Agriculture Victoria Veterinary Officer. 
 
 

Fox bounty collection continues   
The Victorian Government’s fox bounty resumed in March 
and has been running since 2011. 
Agriculture Victoria is again collecting until the end of 
October, which is consistent with previous years. 
Eligible participants can submit entire fox scalps for a $10 reward. 
For full details on bounty collection times and locations, 
terms and conditions, and frequently asked questions, 
visit agriculture.vic.gov.au/bounty or phone 136 186. 
Bendigo – Corner Midland Hwy and Taylor Street, Epsom 
Monday 2 September, 10.30 am – 12.30 pm 
 

 
Community workshops - irrigation 

priorities  
The Loddon Campaspe Irrigation Region Land and Water 
Management Plan is your chance to shape government 
funding opportunities that help you on your farm. 
We want to find out what the local irrigation farming 
priorities are and help our communities get them funded. 
Whether it’s farm planning, building knowledge and 
stewardship to help with decision making, innovating and 
supporting new technology or helping you with land-use 
and capacity questions, we know the benefits of getting 
the best information possible. 
Our Land and Water Management Plan is your voice to 
government. By helping us identify the local priorities, you 
can be part of community action. 
Workshop Dates: 
28 August - Agency workshop only, Agriculture Victoria 
Office, Kerang 
29 August – Pyramid Hill 10-12 pm, Pyramid Hill 
Memorial Hall 
29 August - Boort 1.30 - 3.30 pm, Boort Lawn Tennis Club 
3 September – Kerang 10 - 12 pm, Kerang Bowling Club 
3 September - Gunbower 1.30 - 3.30 pm, Gunbower 
Recreation Reserve 
For further information, please contact Mandy Coulson, 
North Central CMA, (03) 5448 7124 or 
Mandy.Coulson@nccma.vic.gov.au 
 
 

Grants to realise big ideas for 
agriculture from young innovators  

Applications are now open for the Science and Innovation Awards 
for Young People in Agriculture, Fisheries and Forestry, a 
competitive annual grants program recognising and supporting 
young Australians aged 18-35 by funding projects that will benefit 
Australia's primary industries. 
Since 2001, the Science and Innovation Awards have 
helped more than 250 young researchers, innovators and 
scientists turn their ideas into reality through more than $4 
million in grant funding. 
We invite you to put your hand up and be part of 
something big. 
Are you eligible? 
Are you working or studying in an agriculture, fisheries or 
forestry related industry?  
Are you aged between 18 and 35?  
Do you have an original research project idea and need 
$22,000 to make it a reality?  
Check the full list of eligibility requirements on the 
website.  
There are 11 industry category grants worth up to $22,000 
(incl. GST) each. Interested? 
Here's what to do next; 
1. Go to GrantConnect and search for GO2850 for more 
info and the application form. 
2. Check out our handy questions and answers for 
applicants. 
3. Read the Science Awards partner profiles to learn more 
about what they are looking for. 
4. Discover what projects were successful in the 
previous rounds. 
Applications close Friday 4 October, visit the website for 
all the details. 
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BAMAWM GOLF REPORT 

August 11:   
A small group of hardy men took to the 
course in sunny but cool conditions. They 
played a Stableford round and the winner 
of the day was Russell Tatt with a fine 39 

points, and Runner up was Paul Evans 33 points. 
 

NTP 7/16 J. Carnie 
NTP 4/17 2

nd
 shot P. Evans 

Longest Drive Steven Holt 
 

Shot of the day went to Paul Evans with a chip of 31 
metres on 8/17, for a Birdie. 
Next week is a Par 3 day. Novelty day all Par 3 holes. 
Golfers and non- golfers welcome. Should be lots of fun. 
August 18:   
Sunday we played a fun three par day set up by Graham 

Turner and helpers.  Winner of the day was Russell Tatt 
with 75-27-48.   Runner-up was Shane Dyson with best 
score of the day 65-16-49 on a countback from Kieran 
McAsey, 72-23-49.     
 

Nearest the pin:   Hole 2 – David Winchcomb,  
Hole 5 – Shane Dyson,  
Hole 6 – David Winchcomb and Hole 7/16 was Kieran 
McAsey. 
 
Next week we will play a stroke round with all golfers and 
non-golfers welcome. 

LOCKINGTON BOWLS CLUB REPORT 
 
  August 12:  Bowlers attending the 
weekly game of Scrounge on Wednesday 
avoided threatening showers and torrential 
rain to complete their afternoon of bowls. A 

couple of stragglers finished a little damp!! 
 

The highest score on the day belonged to Greg Clymo 
with 59 points for a win on rink two. Clymo just gets better 
with age as he claimed the victory ahead of Club 
President Russell Shawcross on 47 pts.  
 

On rink one Ray Hanson compiled a fine 42 points to 
finish in front of Secretary Neil Haines 39. Andrew Harris 
broke the drought to amass 54 points for well deserved 
victory on rink three with John Van Den Bosch 51 pts not 
far off the pace.  
 

Rink four presented a thrilling win to Louisa Anderson 
from City of Echuca Bowls Club after scoring 50 points 
while Don Smith was in a threatening  mood to tally 48 pts 
for second place. Alan Kauffman showed early pre-
season pennant form on rink five in compiling a blistering 
58 points to shade Frank Chugg with 43 pts.  
 

The final rink provided a classic display of bowling from all 
competitors. Lorraine Appleby won the rink with 48 points 
to score narrowly from Norma Thomas (Dingee) and the 
ultra-consistent Belinda Chong with both bowlers scoring 
46 pts apiece and sharing the runners up trophies.  
 

This week will be the final day of Scrounge as the first 
round of the 2019/2020 Sixty and Over competition 
begins on the 21st August at City of Echuca Bowls Club.   
 

Scrounge starts at 1.00pm. All bowlers and non-bowlers 
are welcome.  
 

On the week-end several members attended tournaments 
at City of Echuca and Mathoura Bowling Clubs. Bowlers 
were confronted with the polar-blast conditions that 
prevailed all day on both days, but survived to 
acknowledge the wonderful hospitality and good greens at 
both venues.  
 
August 18:  The club held the final round of the 
Scrounge series on Wednesday with another seven rinks 
in operation.  
 

The competition was great, along with the excellent green 
on offer. In a battle of the heavyweights on rink one, Ray 
Hanson saluted with 47 points to finish ahead of Greg 

Clymo 45.  
 

Graham Turner took out rink two after scoring 37 points 
while Mike Meyer was next best with 33.  
 
Maurie Spiers finished the series in fine style with a 
further victory after tallying a solid 50 points to hold out 
Alan Kauffman and Phillip Brock both on 43 pts on rink 
three.  
 

Rink four provided some old style bowling as Max Clifford 
entered the winners circle with a score of 42 points ahead 
of David Lupton on 38.  
 

A close battle was witnessed on rink five as Norma 
Thomas finished with a total 44 points to survive against a 
fast finishing Belinda Chong 42 points.  
 

Lorraine Appleby went back-to-back by winning rink six on 
40 points from Ann Meyer 38 points in another enthralling 
contest.  
 

The final rink win was gained by the impressive Di Payne 
scoring a game high 56 points and edge out Jill Young on 
51.  
 

All bowlers enjoyed a wonderful afternoon tea to finish off 
the day. Bowlers scoring the Most Wins included Appleby, 
Ann Lowrie, Ray Hanson, Phillip Cunnington and Greg 
Clymo, with all bowlers having four wins apiece. 
 

The club thanked all the visitors from City of Echuca, 
Elmore, Dingee, Lalor, Rochester plus all the Club 
members for supporting the fourteen week series. A 
further thank-you was offered to the members who 
supplied the barbeque.  
 

The Club Opening day will be held on Sunday 8th 
September starting at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm meal. Names 
to be listed.  
 

A reminder to all members who intend to play the CVBD 
Pennant season, a list is on display at the Clubhouse to 
register.  
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Lockington Golf Club Report 

 
07/07 - Stroke: Sue Harris returned a 
fine score of 97-24-73, despite the wintry 

conditions, to be best on course and win the Locky Dollars 
prize.  Count the putts was won by Annette Brereton with 
26, ahead of Marg Eade (29).  Bulls-eyes: Phyll 
Macfarlane and Sue Harris 2 each. 

After the first 2 rounds of the Club Championships, 
Annette Brereton has a commanding lead in the race for 
the Club title.  In B Grade, Marg Eade has taken a narrow 
lead from Lois Chugg.   

The Putting Championship is close, with Sue Harris and 
Annette Brereton tied on 56, 6 clear of Lois Chugg. 

10/07 - Stroke: The round was played in character-
building conditions, very cold and damp underfoot.  Mark 
Lyons’ rich vein of form continued, a terrific score of 92-25
-67 to win the Monthly Medal, the Giddings Supermarket 
Player of the Day voucher and C Grade honours – and it 
could have been better, if not for a nasty 9 on the 14

th
. 

Andrew Harris (82-13-69) won A Grade on a 3-way 
countback from Jimmy Hodgens (83-14-69) and Tim 
Staley (84-15-69) in a competitive finish.  Jeff Carnie (86-
16-70) was the clear-cut winner of B Grade. 

Yardstick balls for the next best scores: A Grade – Steve 
Holt 70, Grant Humbert 71; B Grade – Jason Wakefield 
74, Darren Carnie 74; C Grade – Des Pentreath 75. 

Nearest the pins: 3
rd

 – Jason Wakefield – and it was so 
good he also won the 12 balls in the Echuca CIH eagles 
nest; 2

nd
 shot 9

th
 – Kevin Humbert (A), Blake Humbert (B), 

Ron Dixon (C); 2
nd

 shot 18
th
 for the 6-pack smack – Blake 

Humbert. 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 15
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Gary Milligan (A), Ian Haines (B), Des 
Pentreath (C).  Captain Will’s yardstick prize of $200 on 
the 16

th
 wasn’t won. 

14/07 – Stroke: This was the 3
rd

 and final round of the 
Club Championships for the women.  Annette Brereton 
won her 23

rd
 Club Champion title after her 3 improving 

rounds of 97-93-86=276, which gave her a comfortable 
margin over Sue Harris, who won the A Grade nett title. 

The race for the B Grade title was a close finish.  Phyll 
Macfarlane was 6 shots behind at the start of the day but 
played too well to ultimately win the title by just one shot 
from Marg Eade, who won the B Grade nett title.  

The Annie Stewart Putting Championship was won by 
Annette Brereton, with 3 fine scores of 30-26-26=82,        
4 clear of Sue Harris. 

Player of the Day and winner of the Locky Dollars: 
Annette Brereton 86-15-71.  Count the putts: Annette 
Brereton 26.  Bulls-eyes: Phyll Macfarlane 3. 

17/07 – Stableford: The final of the Men’s Handicap 

Match play Championship was played on Saturday 
between the in-form Jimmy Hodgens and the skilled 
match player Terry Thomas.  Jimmy began brilliantly to be 
3-up after 4 holes, but Terry birdied the 5

th
 and then won 

the 6
th
 to cut the margin back to 1-down.  

Jimmy won the 8
th
 and with holes halved, held a 2-up 

margin after 10 but the match then swung dramatically 
when Terry won the next 5 holes (including a birdie on the 
15

th
) to take the lead 3-up. 

Not to be denied, Jimmy then won the next 2 holes to be 1
-down after 17, but Terry held his cool to win the 18

th
 with 

a birdie and win the match 2-up in a quality contest 
befitting the final.  This was Terry’s 3

rd
 title, after previous 

victories in 2010 and 2012. 

Terry Thomas capped off an excellent day by winning A 
Grade and the Giddings Supermarket Player of the Day 
voucher with his great score of 41 points.  Steve Holt (38) 
was runner-up in A Grade, on a countback from Grant 
Humbert. 

Will Hardess won B Grade with 35, while Ron Dixon won 
C Grade with 38.  Yardstick balls for the next best scores: 
A Grade – Grant Humbert 38, Jimmy Hodgens 37.            
B Grade – Darren Carnie 34, Ray Brereton 34.                 
C Grade – Don Muhleisen 36, JD Wright 35. 

Nearest the pins: 3
rd

 – Terry Thomas; 2
nd

 shot 11
th
 – Matt 

Baulch (A), Ian Haines (B), Don Muhleisen (C); 2
nd

 shot 
18

th
 for the 6-pack smack – Grant Humbert (with a fluffy 

wedge – never been done before).   

Digits competition: Ray Brereton & Grant Humbert 
defeated Matt Baulch and Darren Carnie 3-up. 

Spike’s Longest Drive on the 10
th
, sponsored by Hot ‘n’ 

Cold Plumbing – Grant Humbert (A), Will Hardess (B), 
Blake Humbert (C).  Neither the Echuca CIH eagles nest 
on the 3

rd
, nor Captain Will’s yardstick on the 16

th
 was 

won. 

Upcoming events: 

Saturday 24
th

 August 

Par – Privilege Cup 

Duty: Jimmy Hodgens, Tim Staley 

Thursday 29
th

 August – Joy Bickford Rose Bowl.  
Entries/enquiries to Sue Harris (0473 224 171) or Pauline 
Humbert (0409 038 554). 

ELMORE LADIES TUESDAY TENNIS 
 

Any new players wishing to come and play in the coming 19/20 season, beginning 8th 
October 2019,  

can submit their names to either:  
Monica   0427 443 365 
Wendy    0427 868 307 

Names must be submitted no later than the 13th September  
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St. Mary’s Op Shop 
 

Mon, Wed, 10am to 2pm  

Thurs  Fri, 10am to 2:30pm 

MONDAYS 

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre 

  Nicole Hocking Podiatrist 
     9.30 - 4.30. - Bush Nursing Centre.      
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington & District T.O.W.N Club  
    6.30 pm - Bush Nursing Centre  
    (Activities Room) 
 
TUESDAYS 

 Men’s Shed 
    9:00 am - 3:00 pm 
     Phone  0499 170 329 

 Dr. Patrick Nzegwu 
     9.30 am - 5.00 pm 
    Physio Appointments available 
    Fortnightly 1-4pm 
    Bush Nursing  Centre 
    Phone: 5486 2544. 

 Lockington Playgroup  
    10.00am -  9:30 to 11:30am 
    St. James  Church Hall. 
    Enquiries: Tammy Norman 0411 056 765  
 
WEDNESDAYS  

 Strength & Balance Class 
     9.00 am - Bush Nursing Centre. 

  Massage with Anita. 

   Phone 5486    2544 for appointment. 

  Tai Chi 

    5:30- 6:30 pm Bush Nursing Centre 
    $8 per session, with Fay Sizeland 
*   Men’s & Ladies Social Scrounge 1:00pm 
 
THURSDAYS  

 Social Activity Day 
     10am - Bush Nursing Centre 
     Phone: 5480 6701  

 Men’s Shed 

     By appointment 
     Phone: 0499 170 329 

 Ladies Social Badminton 
    9:30am - Bamawm Sports Centre. 
    Enquiries: 0458 548 622 
 
SATURDAYS  

  Bingo  
    7:15 pm - St. Joseph’s Hall 
    Campaspe St, Rochester. 

Bank Trading Hours 
 
Mondays, Tuesdays & Wednesdays - 10.00 am - 2.00 pm 
Thursdays & Fridays - 9.30 am to 12 noon, 12.45 pm to 4.00 pm 

AUGUST 
Saturday 24 
HDFNL 
Elimination & Qualifying Final 
 
Sunday  25 
HDFNL 
Elimination & Qualifying Final 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Dan & Grace 
 
Monday 26 
Meals on Wheels: 
St. Mary’s 
 
Bamawm CWA 10:00 am 
Bamawm Community Social Centre 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 10:00am 
 
Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the Complex 
 
Wednesday 28 
Lockington Lions Club Business Meeting 
7:30pm  -  Heritage Centre 
 
Pine Grove Gun Club  
Annual General Meeting  
7:30pm Club Rooms 
 
August 31 
HDFNL 
1st & 2nd Semi-Final 
 
SEPTEMBER 
Sunday 1 
Pine Grove Gun Club 
Simulated Field & Game 
 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Des & Dorothy 
 
Monday 2 
Meals on Wheels: 
St. James Lockington 
 
LOCKY NEWS TYPING DAY 
Closing time for articles/adverts 
10:00am (earlier if possible) 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 1:15 pm 
 
 

Lockington Community News  
Annual General Meeting 
7:30pm Heritage Centre 
 
Wednesday 4 
Action Club Dinner  7:30pm Club Rooms 
 
Saturday 7 
HDFNL 
Preliminary Final 
 
Sunday 8 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Fenton & Les 
 
Monday 9 
Meals on Wheels: 
Lions Club 
 
Senior Citizens Carpet Bowls 10:00 am 
 
Heritage Complex Meeting 7:30pm 
At the Complex 
 
Wednesday 11 
Lions Club Dinner Meeting 7:30pm 
Heritage Centre 
 
Thursday 12 
Milloo CWA 10:00 am Milloo Hall 
 
Friday 13 
Social Indoor Bowls 7:30pm 
Bamawm Extension Hall 
 
Saturday 14 
HDFNL Grand Final 
 
Sunday 15 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Fenton & Les 
 
Monday 16 
Meals on Wheels 
Catholic Ladies 
 
Sunday 22 
Heritage Complex Open 
1:00pm - 4:00pm 
On Duty:  Gordon M & Beryl 
 
Monday 23 
Immunisation Session 
Bush Nursing Centre 
11:30am - 12noon 

Lockington Library Hours: 
 

Tuesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
 

Wednesday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 
and 3 pm – 5 pm 

Thursday 10.00 am – 2.00 pm 


